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Dear Parents/Carers 
As we rapidly approach the end of the school year I’d like to celebrate the confidence, 
curiosity and creativeness the children, staff and wider school community have shown 
this year. I feel extremely proud and privileged to be the Headteacher of our school and 
am filled with pride when discussing the children’s achievements. There are many 
examples I could draw upon throughout the year of the endeavour, resilience and 
determination of our entire school community to make the experiences for our children 
the best they can be. Personal highlights for me include our success in Youth Speaks, the 
academic progress made by the children, our sporting success (especially in football!) 
and our close relationship with Troon and St Meriadoc Junior and Infant schools.  I have 
been humbled by your support of the school; together we have raised over £1700 for 
various charities, created a new, ‘tradition’ with our Family Festival and punched well 
above our weight at local events such as Trevithick day. I firmly believe that we are in 
the, ‘relationship business’ and that by forging close relationships with the whole school 
community we can continue to provide the very best primary education with great 
success.  Very soon our current Year 6 children move on to secondary school. They have 
been a wonderful group to teach and their initiative, ideas and sense of humour have 
been brilliant. They all have been wonderful ambassadors for the school and I am 
honoured to have seen them develop into the young people they have become. I’d like 
to wish them all the best and would ask them all to keep in touch and let us know how 
they are getting on in the future. Finally, I would like to take this opportunity to wish 
you all a fantastic summer break and hope you are able to make the most of the sun 
when it appears! 
Thank you for your continued support, 
Adam Richards 
Headteacher 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dates for your diary:  
Tue 25 July – Leavers 
Assembly 9.15am. Last 
Day for pupils 
Wed 26 July – INSET DAY 
– School closed to pupils 
Mon 4th Sep – INSET DAY 
– School closed to pupils 
Tue 5th Sep – First day of 
Autumn Term 
  
This week’s awards:  
  
Top Table: Indie-Rae, 
Jack B, Maddie, Jacob 
 
Class Awards: 
 
Carn Brea: Harry, Freya 
B, Brindley 
Godolphin: Oliver, Mylo 
Trencrom: Maisy, Lloyd 
Tregonning: Evie, Josh, 
Lee 
 
Headteacher: Zabe, 
Freya D, Chelsea, 
Trystan, Gina, Jacob, 
Roisin 
 
Attendance:  
Carn Brea:  95.77% 
Godolphin: 94.07% 
Trencrom: 97.39% 
Tregonning: 98.71% 
 
Attendance Trophy:  
 
Tregonning Class 
 
Quote of the week: 
Never give up on what 
you’re doing.  You’ll get 
there.  Zion Harvey Age 
10.  (The world’s first 
child to have a double 
hand transplant) 
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Ugly Bug Ball 
We had a bug ball. Most of us 
dressed up as bugs. There were 
spiders, butterflies, a praying 
mantis, a grasshopper, a bush and a 
slug. We had a party, food and 
dancing. It was good. By Zabian 
Mikail 
 
Multi- skills afternoon 
On Wednesday we went to Crowan 
School to keep fit. We 
did a lot of sports and 
the sports were fun. All 
of us enjoyed jumping 
and throwing the turtle 
or the bean bag into the 
hula hoops. It rained 
some of the time but it 
didn’t stop us from 
doing sports! 
By Minnie Kitson 
 
BMX demonstration - SUSTRANS 

 
On Tuesday a BMX freestyler came in because we had won the ‘Big Shift’ for lots of 
journeys into school on bikes, scooters and feet! He was called Matti Hemmings and he 
showed us loads of tricks. He was on, ‘Officially Amazing’ on CBBC and he broke the 
world record for the number bike spins. The record was was 23 and he did 25 in 28 
seconds! It was truly amazing. At the end he got Miss Marsh to do a wheely and other 
tricks and he jumped very high when he did a bunny hop. We also won a huge selection 
of new library books, which are linked to cycling, for the library.  By Evan Tressider 
 
Cornish Cream teas  
Thank you to all the people who came on Monday afternoon for the cream teas and to 
chat to our teachers about the reports. We hope you liked them. We should all thank 
Mrs Stone for cooking 100 scones on her weekend! They were yummy.  By Faith Amdini 

 
Staffing from September 
As ever at this time of year, we say goodbye to several staff who are moving on to 
pastures new:  Miss Emily Bray, who started here as an apprentice teaching assistant in 
Carn Brea Class, is leaving to go travelling in Europe before continuing her studies at 
university. She has been a wonderful teacher and committed member of staff. She has a 
very bright future and I know all the staff wish her the very best. Thank you Emily! 

 
Penponds Fitness 
circuits 
Miss Marsh is also a 
qualified fitness 
instructor and runs 
evening classes at  
Penzance Leisure centre. 
She is able to run an 
adult fitness class in the 
hall on Wednesday 
evenings for any 
parents/carers who may 
be interested for a small 
charge. If you are keen 
to attend the circuits 
please email 
secretary@penponds.cor
nwall.sch.uk and we will 
see if the circuits are 
viable. 
 

Cable wheels required  
Carn Brea Class are has 
been developing their 
outdoor area for a few 
weeks now but are still 
in desperate need of 
some cable wheels.  If 
anyone can help source 
Miss Percy and team 
would be eternally 
grateful.'  
 
Watering the Penponds 
School Garden – Help 
Request 
Can any parents/keen 
gardeners help look after 
the school garden – 
mainly watering the 
vegetables over the 
summer holidays.  If you 
can assist please let Miss 
Marsh know.  Thank you. 
Tuesday next week. 
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Miss Megan Viggo, our site supervisor, has worked at the school for nearly 6 years 
although you often won’t see her as her hours are very early in the morning and very 
late in the evening.  Megan has a new job working as a Critical Response Officer for 
Cornwall Fire Brigade which sounds very exciting. Good Luck Megan! 
We also welcome two new members of staff from September: 
Miss Cara Meyers, a newly qualified teacher joins us to teach Year 1. Miss Meyers has 
already been planning in school and met the new class to begin preperations. She brings 
with her expertise in Key Stage 1, music and sport and is straight from teaching Year 1 at 
St Meriadoc Infant School. 
Miss Kayley Toy joins us from Little Acorns. Kayley is going to be providing 1:1 learning 
support in Carn Brea class and brings a wealth of Special Educational Needs expereince 
and training into the school.  

  
Trencom and Tregonning Class Bugsy Malone production 
Well done all the children who took part in the production of Bugsy Malone this 
week – as I said at the performances the children will remember it for the rest of 
their lives and every time they hear one of the songs on the radio will find 
themselves singing along! Thank you to all the staff who helped, from Mrs Wood 
with the tickets to Tamsyn James-Gruber who helped with the make-up. The 
costumes were fantastic; they really helped the children get into the role and 
made the whole show look great. Thank you to all the parents who put together 
the outfits and for coming along to, ‘Fat Sam’s Grand Slam’. Our next big show is 
our Key Stage 1 nativity of, ‘Lights, Camel, Action – it’s the Strictly Come 
Nativity!’ at Christmas. 
 

 
 

 
Penponds Surf club 
finished on Monday. The 

surf team were 
presented with 
certificates and enjoyed 
a BBQ after their session. 
We would like to 
specifically thank Mr Ellis 
who has helped with 
every session. 
 
Violin Assembly 
Mr McQuarrie, Tiffany, 
Fleur and Emily S 
entertained the whole 
school with their violins 
on Thursday afternoon. 
It was amazing to see 
the effort and progress 
the girls had made over 
the year and the brilliant 
standards they had 
achieved. Mr McQuarrie 
then performed a range 
of instruments with a 
loop pedal and built up 
the music in layers – it 
was excellent. Check out 
this report: 
http://www.cornwalllive
.com/duo-cornish-folk-
future/story-28699146-
detail/whatson/story.ht
ml 
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50 things to do before 
you’re 11 ¾.  The 
children will have 
brought home the 
National Trust’s list of 50 
things to do before you 
are 11 ¾. It’s a great way 
to keep them busy in the 
holidays. 
https://www.nationaltru
st.org.uk/features/50-
things-to-do-before-
youre-11--activity-list 
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Summer Holiday Workshops – Little Kitchen Magicians 
Little Kitchen Magicians have created a Summer Holiday Project to support children who receive free school 
meals and pupil premium funding during the holidays. 
They are thrilled to confirm that there will be FREE cookery workshops every Monday during the school holidays 
for primary school children who are reliant on free school meals and those who receive Pupil Premium Funding.  
The workshops will be held at Tesco Redruth Extra (Pool). During the workshop, they will cook a 2-course meal 
which they can take away to enjoy. They will provide everything including drinks and a snack for children and 
accompanying parent/guardian whilst they cook. 
This project is generously being supported by Tesco, FareShare Food and Rodda's. 
Please click on the link below for all the information and how to book:  
http://www.littlekitchenmagicians.com/booking_form/ 
You can print the booking page off from the link below, and email to lizzie@littlekitchenmagicians.comor or hand 
into Tesco Extra (Customer Service Desk). 
If you have any queries or would like to support the project, please contact Lizzie Heath on 07968 606 580 or via 
email: lizzie@littlekitchenmagicians.com 
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